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Pastor Wayne … For Your Consideration 
The light has come into the world. 

I am sure you have experienced the comfort of light.  When a candle is 

lit in the midst of a power outage.  When a flashlight is turned on in 

the middle of the night.  When a lantern burns on the deck after sun-

set.  We know what a difference just a little light makes in the midst of 

the darkness. 

LIGHT has come into the world! 

A few weeks ago, we celebrated once again, albeit in some new ways, 

the coming of the babe in a manger, the arrival of the Savior on this 

planet, the coming of the light into the darkness of this world.  A single 

candle, flashlight, lantern, or baby may seem fragile and insignificant 

in the face of the anxiety which we are experiencing today.  The world 

in which we live right now comes with a worldwide pandemic, econom-

ic uncertainty, violent eruptions, and words, so many, many hurtful, 

hateful words.  Sometimes making me want to fight back against the 

darkness.  Then I recall . . . 

THE LIGHT has come into the world! 

The ONE whom I know as LORD, who would not allow his disciples to 

defend him with the sword even when he knew what the next few days 

would bring, is here.  My Lord who teaches me to love my neighbor, be 

they friend or foe, is here.  Jesus who has showed me only love can 

overcome hate, disease, violence, and words.  So, as we continue our 

journey into the coming days, months, and years let it be clear, we, the 

children of the most high God will do everything we can to demon-

strate love to all whom we meet. Knowing that in the end, THE LIGHT 

WILL eventually prevail. 
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Ash Wednesday 
Ash Wednesday is Febru-

ary 17th and the service 

will be virtual, available on 

our YouTube channel. Pas-

tor Wayne will be present 

in the circle driveway from 

10 a.m. to 12 noon for the 

imposition of ashes to 

those who drive up.  Ashes 

will be given in a safe man-

ner and participants are 

asked to wear a face mask 

while getting ashes. 

St. Mary’s Meals 
The Social Ministry Committee is responsible for providing a week of evening 

meals to St. Mary's Shelter during the first week of February.  Please help us by 

signing up to provide part of the meals or deliver the meals.  We plan to serve a 

total of 18 people and have opportunities for you to sign up for as little as 6 

servings of an item or as many as 18 servings (enter your name three times for 

the same item). Sign up here https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/60B0B4FAEAB2DA3FD0-stmarys or by contacting Lynn Titus at (484) 924-

8656 or Sonya Sowards at (484) 924-8656 ext. 2. 

Food should be labeled "St. Mary's" and delivered to the church each day be-

fore noon.  Sonya will let you into the church to put the food in the kitchen.  

Please put perishable food in the refrigerator and nonperishables should be 

left on the counters.  The driver needs to pick up food after 12 noon and deliv-

er to St. Mary's no later than 3 p.m.  Thank you for helping serve those most in 

need.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0B4FAEAB2DA3FD0-stmarys
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0B4FAEAB2DA3FD0-stmarys


2 

. 

A New Hymn for Lent 
Augsburg Fortress, the publishing arm of the ELCA, recently published a hymnal supplement which gath-

ered the best of new hymn texts and tunes for use in our churches.  The books have been purchased for 

the Adult Choir and will be used as we return to singing together.  Meanwhile I’m providing you a sneak 

peek.  The text for this hymn was written by Ruth Duck, an ordained pastor in the United Church of Christ, 

a liturgical theologian and retired professor of worship and a leading contemporary champion for and de-

veloper of inclusive language worship sources.  It is set to the familiar tune SLANE to which we sing “Be 

Thou My Vision.”  Sing or read these words and allow them to help guide your Lenten journey. 

1. When we are tested and wrestle alone, 

famished for bread when the world offers stone, 

nourish us, God, by your word and your way, 

food that sustains us by night and by day. 

2. When in the desert we cry for relief, 

pleading for paths marked by certain belief, 

lift us to love you beyond sign and test, 

trusting your presence, our only true rest. 

3. When we are tempted to barter our souls, 

trading the truth for the power to control, 

teach us to worship and praise only you, 

seeking your will in the work that we do. 

4. When we have struggled and searched through the night, 

sorting and sifting the wrong from the right, 

Savior, surround us with circles of care, 

angels of healing, of hope, and of prayer. 
Text: Ruth Duck, b. 1947, Text © 1996 Hope Publishing 

Permission to reprint obtained from ONELICENSE with license #A-726931. All rights reserved. 

Tom Snyder 

Director of Music 

Annual Meeting 

St. John’s annual meeting is scheduled for 

Sunday, February 28, 2021 at 11:00 a.m.  All 

eligible voting members (those who are con-

firmed and have communed and/or contribut-

ed in 2020) will receive a link to the virtual 

meeting.  Please plan to attend!   

Transition Team 
A team of St. John’s members has been assembled to coordi-

nate the transition to our next permanent pastor.  The Transi-

tion Team wants to hear from you!  You will be receiving a 

short survey soon.  Please complete the survey and return it 

to St. John’s as soon as possible.  Ideally every member of the 

family, including children, should fill out their own survey.  

Your input will be invaluable as we begin the search for our 

new pastor.  We thank you in advance for your thoughts. 

Stephen Ministry 
Our Stephen Ministry team continues to meet for supervision 

via zoom.  Caring relationships continue.  Since we cannot 

meet in person we have continued ongoing phone contact. 

We are actively seeking persons interested in training to be 

Stephen Ministers and Stephen Leaders.  For more infor-

mation contact Linda Landis.  

WELCA  
Thanks to the continued support of the con-

gregation, WELCA was able to connect with 

our staff, sick, and shut-ins.  In addition to 

individual contributions we are grateful to 

Forestas,  Tammy Klotzbach, Wegman's,  Gi-

ant,  and Redner's for helping fill the bags to 

overflowing.  Four boxes of gifts for students 

at Silver Springs were collected and delivered 

in December.  WELCA  continues to provide 

weekly Home Touch pages as well as monthly 

mailings to shut-ins.  
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From the Director of Children, Youth, and Family Ministries: 
Happy Valentine's Day! 

I had a conversation with someone a few months ago about how we don't learn to memorize Bible verses anymore.  

For better or worse, yes, that practice is fallen out of favor in a world where the Bible is always at out fingertips.  

There is something nice though about being able to recall a verse in the Bible whenever you need comfort, assur-

ance, or inspiration.  Given the trying times that we're currently living in it seems like we need those Bible verses 

more than ever.  So this month, I'm going to challenge all of us as family units or as individuals to memorize a Bi-

ble verse.  Since it is February, I think one about love is the perfect place to start.  Below are just a few of the many 

verses about love in the Bible.  Pick just one to focus on for the month.  Families, I suggest you memorize the 

same verse and make the choice of which one together. 

“For God so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him may not perish but 

may have eternal life.”  John 3:16 

“No one has ever seen God; if we love one another, God lives in us, and his love is perfected in us.”  1 John 4:12 

“We love because he first loved us.”  1 John 4:19 

“Love is patient; love is kind; love is not envious or boastful or arrogant.”  1 Corinthians 13:4 

“And now faith, hope, and love abide, these three; and the greatest of these is love.”  1 Corinthians 13:13 

Suggestions for how to memorize your verse:  

-Copy down the verse over and over again either in print or in cursive or outside in chalk 

-Copy the verse onto blank paper and do an illustration around it 

-Write the words out on individual pieces of masking tape.  Then tape the masking tape to either Legos or Jenga 

blocks.  You can make a game of how fast can you put those words in order. 

-Using pieces of paper or index cards write one word on each card.  See how fast you can put the words in order.  

Make more than one set to race as a family. 

-While you're in the process of memorizing it, write it down on a sticky note and put it in different places within the 

house .  That way when you see the note you will stop say it.  

-Add the verse to your daily prayers.  

With a little bit of work and fun you'll be able to memorize your Bible verse and have it to hold onto as we move 

forward with 2021.  

Jennifer Wentworth 
Director of Children, Youth, and Family Ministry 

Who’s Ready for ASP? 
We are gathering volunteers for the Appalachian Service Project in the 

summer.  We are planning as if ASP will be running for summer 2021.  

All high schoolers and adults are welcome to participate in this life-

changing time of service in the Appalachian Mountains.  Please email 

Jen Wentworth (wentworthj@stjohnphoenixville.org) if you are interested. 

Save Your Cans 
The St. John's youth are collecting alu-

minum beverage cans as a fundraiser 

to help with the costs of our mission 

trips.  Please bag your cans and drop 

them off in Kley Hall.  Thank you!! 

We are reorganizing 

the St. John’s prayer 

chain.  If you are will-

ing to participate 

please contact Sonya 

Sowards or Linda Lan-

dis.  Let us know if 

you prefer a phone 

call or email as both 

will be available. 

mailto:wentworthj@stjohnphoenixville.org


4 

Did you know?  Many employers offer the ability 

to have your donations deducted from your paycheck 

and then forward those donations on to us.  Some, 

such as Vanguard, offer a generous match so that 

your donation has the potential of a nice increase.  

Contact your Human Resources Department to see if 

this is a possibility for you.  

Donating Stock to St. John’s 
One of the many ways to financially support St. John’s 

is through the donation of stock.  Donating appreciat-

ed stock will benefit the church and provide a poten-

tial tax benefit to the donor.  For stock that has been 

held for more than a year and has appreciated in val-

ue, one can take a charitable deduction based on the 

stock's fair market value on the day of donation.  Ad-

ditionally, making such a donation will avoid capital 

gains taxes on the increased value of the stock. 

If interested in donating stock to St. John’s, contact 

our Church Treasurer, Shirley Platzer, at (484) 938-

7763. 

Live Generously 
If you are a member of Thrivent, you are eligible to ap-

ply for two Action Team Grants each year to benefit 

your church.  Please contact your Thrivent representa-

tive if you would like to apply for an Action Team Grant 

in the coming year. You can learn more about Thrivent 

at www.thrivent.com. 

Amazon Smile 
Did you know that Amazon will donate to St. John's on 

your behalf?  Simply log-in to Amazon using https://

smile.amazon.com and choose St. John's from the list 

of charities you support (make sure you choose 

St. Johns (no apostrophe) Lutheran Church in Phoe-

nixville).  Amazon will send 0.5% of your purchase to 

St. John's every time you shop eligible items! 

People of God Involved in God’s Work 
February Sunday Staffing 

Altar Guild 

  7 Nancy Cressman & Janet Ertell 

14 Donna Anderson & Cathy Garrett 

17 Jean Herbranson 

21 Jean Herbranson 

28 Betty Hans & Jean Herbranson 

Counters 

  7 Stephen & Jen Drewes 

14 Jack & Janet Ertell 

21 Jack & Janet Ertel 

28 Jack & Janet Ertel 

Communion Records 
We need your help.  At St. John’s, having communed 

is usually recorded on our Yellow Communion Card; 

however, due to the pandemic, we are currently not 

providing the YCC.  Our constitution states a member 

must have communed and contributed in this or the 

previous year to be a voting member.  Please con-

tact Sonya Sowards at office@stjohnphoenixville.org 

or (610) 933-3947 ext. 2 to share with her the date 

on which you communed.  Thank you! 

Sponsor the Vigil Candle and Bulletins 
Members and friends are invited to sponsor the Vigil 

Candle in memory of or in honor of loved ones. The 

cost is $12 per month.  Once we return to in-person 

services, you are also invited to offset the cost of the 

weekly bulletins.  That cost is $20 per week.  Contact 

Sonya Sowards for available months and dates and to 

specify the occasion.  Our church florist retired from 

providing flowers as of January 1, 2021.  We are cur-

rently searching for a new florist and more information 

will be provided later.  

Budget Actual Budget Actual

Income:

Envelope Giving 32,223$     35,533$     386,684$          327,580$   

Other Income 3,987         10,690       47,841              102,285     

Total Income 36,210$     46,223$     434,525$          429,865$   

Expenses 37,235$     38,030$     446,821$          407,131$   

Income (Deficit) (1,025)$      8,193$       (12,296)$           22,734$     

Monthly Year-to-Date

Summary Financial Report as of December 31, 2020

http://www.thrivent.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YmuQzjNyFy95OsU2e2ZiU9aPnG00PBQ-X-1kT3-MxCjKJOtJpFOTIXFyxf1PV7lq0-0uygzujfhlZAIFpq1RwOhWwY2pyWJ6aYJ99PHmC7PZniH5l8EIFHuVOom0Ybtgu-LEukqw8Fe2Z-6X4KIk9LZyZiXRSLZ5kcizU2tSLwY=&c=mvlqGQONmYnKuTaMDjoO6uXu2Suzcmn-pK6C0VK2Ac2olRiIpQRVB
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YmuQzjNyFy95OsU2e2ZiU9aPnG00PBQ-X-1kT3-MxCjKJOtJpFOTIXFyxf1PV7lq0-0uygzujfhlZAIFpq1RwOhWwY2pyWJ6aYJ99PHmC7PZniH5l8EIFHuVOom0Ybtgu-LEukqw8Fe2Z-6X4KIk9LZyZiXRSLZ5kcizU2tSLwY=&c=mvlqGQONmYnKuTaMDjoO6uXu2Suzcmn-pK6C0VK2Ac2olRiIpQRVB
mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Before the cross I knelt 

For mercy asked 

Mercy I was given 

Then my lord asked 

What will you give 

In reply I answered 

A thankful heart 

My Lord answered 

That is all I need 

A thankful heart  

Margaret Walker 

Dedicated to Debbie Scott 
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Praise to the Lord 

The almighty maker of all 

Gracious in mercy 

To all has compassion 

To those who follow 

His ways 

You of evil ways 

Turn turn turn 

For mercy I will 

Give to those who  

Turn to me 
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Please wear a mask when interacting 

with others in the building.  Thank 

you for keeping us all healthy! 

St. John’s continues to follow the 

guidance of our Bishop and our 

Governor regarding the advisability 

of returning to in-person worship 

and re-opening our building.  Our 

building will remain closed for wor-

ship and activities until at least 

March 9th.  The Church Council will 

reconsider reopening at their 

March 8th meeting.  Please “pray 

without ceasing” for all those af-

fected by COVID-19.  Be sure to 

reach out to your fellow parishion-

ers via telephone and email often. 

The end is in sight! 

https://unsplash.com/@jontyson?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@siora18?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@siora18?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@patrickian4?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@aaronburden?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@guillaumedegermain?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@hush52?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/@artz?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
https://unsplash.com/s/photos/ash-wednesday?utm_source=unsplash&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=creditCopyText
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A Caring, Sharing, Growing Congregation of the ELCA 

Participating in Stephen Ministry 

THE CIRCLE 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturdays 

5 p.m. Evening Light with Holy Communion 
 

Sundays 

10:15 a.m. Holy Communion 

(fall, winter and spring) 

9:00 a.m. Holy Communion 

(Memorial Day through Labor Day) 

 

2021 


